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HINDRINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
DATE:	Tuesday 27th September 2022
TIME: 	7pm
PLACE:	Hindringham Village Hall
PRESENT:	Cllr S. Dye (Chairman), Cllr. J. Waits (Vice Chairman), Cllr. K. Abel  and Cllr. S. Smyth
IN ATTENDANCE:	Mrs. S. Hayden (Clerk)
		
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

The meeting was opened by the Chairman at 7.05pm

1.	To consider and accept apologies for absence
	Apologies were accepted from Cllr. R. Leeder.  County Councillor Dalby had sent apologies.  A member of the public who normally attended had sent apologies. 
2.	Declarations of interest and any dispensations of disclosable pecuniary interests
	Cllr. Abel declared an interest in item 9 as Chairman of the Playing Field Committee
3.	Public questions, comments or representations
	No public in attendance
4.	Minutes of the Meeting of 26Th July 2022 (approval)
	The minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman
5.	Matters arising from those Minutes
	1.  Update requested on textile bank.  Clerk had submitted the application but nothing had been heard as to delivery
	2. Update requested on further bottle bank.  Clerk to chase.
	3. The dog bin collection had been increased to two-weekly.  Agreed that four weekly would be tried from October to March
6.	Reports
6.1	To receive reports from County Councillor
	County Councillor Darby had sent a short report which had been circulated to parish councillors.
6.2	Speedwatch Report
	The Clerk, Chairman and Cllr. Smyth had attended the Norfolk Road Safety Conference with a presentation by  Chief Constable Paul Sanford, Chief Inspector Spinks Head of Roads Policing and Firearms and the project leader of the ANPR team and County Councillor Martin Wilby Cabinet Member for Highways.  The Chairman outlined various points raised in question time.  He had asked for a meeting with Cllr. Wilby.  
	Regarding Speedwatch, It was planned to have a Norfolk wide Community Speedwatch week when as many teams as possible would be out.  The Police would attend with the teams where possible.
	The Chair advised he had purchased camera signs for the village.  The Clerk confirmed that parish councils had the power to erect safety related signs with consent from the Highways Authority.


6.3	Report from Playing Field Committee including safety update
	Cllr. Abel reported that the Playing Field Committee currently held £17,500 in the bank.  They had held a barbecue on 5th August with a profit of £30.  On 1th September they had held a fish and chip supper, with a small profit and bar takings.  A possible race night was planned.  A bingo night would be held on 26th November and carol singing on 7th December.  Tuesday lunches were continuing, as were the coffee mornings.  Profits were low for the coffee mornings which were not well attended and approximate profits for three coffee mornings had been £59 with those making cakes donating them.  The next meeting was on 10th October.   Reporting on safety, Cllr. Abel confirmed  the PAT testing was current, fire extinguisher check had been done in May 2022, the play equipment annual report had just been completed, the defibrillator was inspected weekly and new batteries for that had just been received.  Finally, the old picnic tables had been removed as being beyond repair.

7.	Planning
7.1	To discuss and make observations on any applications received after the date of this Agenda
	 None

7.2	To receive update on other applications
	PF/22/1692 Single storey ear extension to dwelling – 8 Hindringham High Barns, Blakeney Road, Hindringham, NR21 0BU – The Parish Council had submitted “no objection” to NNDC planning department.  A decision was pending.
	The Clerk was asked to check whether an application for revision of planning permission had been received by NNDC for the potatoe store.
	
8.	Finance and Regulatory
8.1		To approve List of Payments
	Approved as annexed to these minutes and signed by the Chairman and Clerk
8.2	To receive Actuals against Budget, Balance Sheet and report Bank Reconciliation 
	Received with no comments. Cllr. Smyth reported that the bank reconciliation balanced
8.3	To agree premium for insurance
	Agreed to pay the premium for the existing insurance renewal recommended by the broker, of £1,487.91. The premium had increased by approximately £300.  Discussed three year agreement, but agreed to renew for one year.  Discussion followed regarding the contribution payable by the Playing Field Committee as joint policyholders.  Proposed and resolved they should be asked to pay a £500 contribution, being a £100 share of the premium increase and £100 above the usual £300 donation towards insurance of the Pavilion, playing field and bowling green.  

9.	Update on grass cutting for 2023 
	The Playing Field Committee had declined to take over and pay for the contract for grass cutting for the Playing Field and Bowling Green areas managed by them.  Proposed and resolved that the Parish Council be responsible for management of the two acres only, of the part of the Playing Field rented by them.  An environmentally friendly method of management would be discussed at a late date.  Clerk to confirm to the Playing Field Committee.  Clerk to amend the Parish Council’s Safety Policy as necessary.

10.	Update on repairs to the War Memorial lettering and approve any costs
	Nick Hindle would be visiting and viewing the War Memorial again and then providing an updated quote, but repairs could not be done until next summer due to pressure of work.

11.	To discuss necessity of tree survey on Playing Field and approve cost
	Cllr. Abel explained that due to the age of the trees, he felt they should be surveyed.  This had also been raised in the play area safety report.  The Clerk had obtained a quotation from a surveyor of £390 (no VAT to pay).  Agreed that as the trees were on part of the Playing Field managed by the Playing Field Committee they should be approached to commission and pay for the survey.  Clerk to confirm to Playing Field Committee.

12.	To discuss any highways matters
	The pothole on the junction of Wells Road and The Street had been fenced off for too long.  The Chairman would contact Anglian Water and chase.  The recent maize harvest traffic was discussed.

13.	To deal with correspondence
	1.  SAAA emailed letter with option to opt out of the central external auditor arrangements.  Agreed this would not be necessary and the Parish Council would stay within those arrangements.
	2.  NALC emailed letter asking for a nominated representative to be appointed.  Agreed the default position offered in the letter would be adopted and the Chairman would be nominated .
	
14.	Matters for Information only or next Agenda	
	The clerk had checked the parish council assets and noted that the village sign needed oiling again and the red telephone box needed painting and the door repairing.  All other assets were in good order – next Agenda. 
	Next Agenda: To decide where Covid Commemorative plate should be placed.  Currently held by the Chairman.  
	Also for next Agenda: tree survey update.	

There being no further business the meeting closed at 10m and the approved cheques were signed.
The next meeting will be on 15th November 2022



Sarah Hayden CiLCA, 53 Cromer Road, Lower Gresham, Norwich, NR11 8RB
Clerk to Hindringham Parish Council
Email: hindringhamparishcouncil@gmail.com
Tel: 01263 570223

